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In Confidence 

Office of the Minister of Health 

Cabinet Social Wellbeing Committee 

Reducing wait lists for planned health care 

Proposal 

1 This paper reports on prioritised actions for measurable improvements in wait 
lists for planned care. This is an important matter I have been progressing 
with Te Whatu Ora - Health New Zealand, consistent with my Letter of 
Expectations 2023/24. 

Relation to government priorities 

2 The Government is committed to protecting, promoting and improving the 
health of New Zealanders, and achieving equitable health outcomes, in line 
with the purpose and principles set out in the Pae Ora (Healthy Futures) Act 
2022 (the Pae Ora Act), te Tiriti o Waitangi and Wai 2575: Health Services 
and Outcomes Kaupapa Inquiry (Wai 2575). The actions described in this 
paper support achieving these goals to reduce wait lists for planned care 
through to June 2024. 

Executive Summary 

3 This paper sets out the actions that Te Whatu Ora is taking to manage the 
delivery of planned care services in the health system. 

4 Reducing wait lists is one of my top priorities. Alongside specific actions to 
reduce wait lists, making progress on my other two priorities -winter and 
workforce -will improve the system's ability to deliver timely, safe, and 
effective health services. There are also planned care actions that have been 
designed to ensure more equitable outcomes for Maori and other population 
groups, as required under the Pae Ora (Healthy Futures) Act. 

5 Planned care delivery is a challenge in New Zealand, with people now waiting 
longer for care than at the start of 2022. This is due to the impact on planned 
care services from acute demand, the legacy of planned care restrictions due 
to COVID-19, and workforce constraints (vacancies, illness, leave). 

6 COVID-19 has exacerbated long standing challenges which has put pressure 
on planned care recovery. This issue is not specific to New Zealand, and 
other countries are struggling with wait times for planned care. 

7 The Planned Care Taskforce was set up in May 2022 to provide advice to the 
Chief Executives of Te Whatu Ora and Te Aka Whai Ora on actions to be 
taken locally, regionally and nationally to improve equity, increase access and 
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